Correspondence with York Regional Police

Det. Mark Colaris (badge #623)

Date: Sat, 10 Nov 2007 07:36:16 -0500
From: 623@YRP.CA
To: danbo555@hotmail.com
Good Morning Mr. Major,
 

I received your voice message and would like to update you as to the status of our investigation to date.
 

I received from D/C Pleskina his file which he had prepared in 2005 and have reviewed it along with police reports, notes and emails you presented, trial transcripts, custody orders, newspaper articles etc.  I have spoken with several officers both current and retired who have had contacts with you and Sherry in the past.
 

I prepared a package and presented it to the Head Crown Attorney of York Region with a request that he review this matter and provide an opinion as to which direction this investigation should take.  He and I agreed that circumstances have changed since 2003-2005 and recommended preparation of a Warrant and Information.
 
Recently I prepared a report and presented it to a Justice of the Peace and was granted a warrant of arrest.  Presently Sherry Major is wanted for Abduction contrary to section 282 of the Criminal Code.  If she has any contact with a gov't agency with CPIC access this warrant will be shown to be valid and she will be arrested and returned to York Region.  

 

I have attempted to track Sherry through various gov't agencies (OHIP, Welfare, MTO, Ontario Gazette Name Change agencies etc) but to date with little success. I have spoken with our Intellegence Unit and have been assured that they have not placed Sherry into any program which would facillitate an identity change.  She simply would never have meet the criteria to be placed by police "in hiding".  There are however several private organizations such as Women's Shelters/Centres which could have assisted Sherry in re-locating. 
 

It has been my intention to exhaust investigative avenues relating to Gov't agencies/school boards etc prior to making direct contact with her friends/family.  
 

Please direct any future enqueries to me.  D/C Pleskina is no longer involved in this investigation.  
 

Regards,
 

Detective Mark Colaris #623
York Regional Police
#1 District Criminal Investigation Branch
905-830-0303 ext 7141
E-Mail 623 @yrp.ca.
